Minutes of Meeting
Town Office/Police Facility Building Committee

Tuesday, May 13, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

Members present:  Peter Matrow co-chair; David Beaudoin; Reed Coles; Steve Lobik; Jo Sauriol; Dorothy Whitaker; Charles Kuss 
Member absent:  Kurt Kaiser
Attendees:  Shane Nolan, OPM;  Bill Gallagher, OPM; Daedalus; Dave King, Architect, Kaestle Boos; Deb Mahar, Town Accountant; Dan Laroche, Town Emergency Manager; Evan Brassard, Town Administrator

Peter Matrow called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
NEW BUSINESS:

MOTION made by David Beaudoin to accept the April 14, 2014 meeting minutes as written.  Motion seconded by Steve Lobik.  It was so VOTED.  
OPM UPDATE
Bill Gallagher – Greg Meyers is the new super on job.  

Phase 2 should begin on November 4th , the trailers will be out and the blacktop will be put down.

Shane Nolan – discussion on T&M issues. Dirt tested positive for cadmium.  

The building will be enclosed within the next month or two. 
Change order #6 in amount of $15,730.87 for change in hollow metal frame to one-way glass; addition of snow guards; security cameras; water control device in cell.
MOTION made by David Beaudoin to accept Change Order #6 as submitted in the amount of $15,730.87.   Charles Kuss seconded the motion and it was so voted.

Evan Brassard noted that the sixteen computers and one laptop have been received and will be in place shortly. 
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ROUTINE BUSINESS:

Bills presented for payment:

PDS Engineering

$790,585.16
Kaestle Boos


$    8,004.00
Daedalus 
 

$  11,000.00
PSI



$    6,768.00

PSI



$    8,711.00

Lord Associates


$  11,372.66


CMD Technology

$  14,419.00 








                                           $850,859.82
MOTION by David Beaudoin to authorize payment of bills in the total amount of $850,859.82. Steve Lobik seconded the motion and the vote was passed.  
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING will be Monday, June 9, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

MOTION made by Reed Coles to adjourn the meeting.  David Beaudoin seconded the motion.   And it was so voted.
7:55 p.m. meeting adjourned.
Sharon Coles
Recording Secretary
